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NSW Legal Information and Referral Forum

Report to NLAF

LIRF met on 29 November 2012.
Legal information and referral for clients when capacity issues come into play, Jenna Macnab, Senior Policy Advisor, Diversity Services, Department of Attorney General and Justice NSW

Jenna gave an overview of the legal referral issues when working with clients where there are issues about their capacity to make decisions.  It is a very complex area and there is little agreement between and across the legal and medical professions about how it should be considered and how and to where appropriate referrals made. 

Some years ago Diversity Services developed The Capacity Toolkit, which is a plain language guide to information about capacity, capacity assessment principles, the mechanics of assessing capacity and assisted decision making. It is available in hard copy, electronic and audio formats through Diversity Services
http://www.diversityservices.lawlink.nsw.gov.au/divserv/ds_capacity_tool.html. 
Some of the areas that Jenna covered in her presentation included what decision making capacity means, when and how it should be assessed, assisted decision making and applying the right legal test. She outlined six capacity assessment principles that should form the framework for this decision making. Jenna’s powerpoint presentation to LIRF is available from the Foundation should any NLAF members wish to read it.
Diversity Services has set up a capacity reference group and Jenna will liaise with Judith Levitan about the possibility of consultation with NLAF.

CLEAR database (Community Legal Education And Reform)

http://www.naclc.org.au/cle_database.php 

The CLEAR database is an initiative of the National Association of Community Legal Centres. It is a repository of information about CLE and law reform activities. It was developed as a tool for more efficient information sharing and to encourage the use of existing materials where appropriate, to save duplication around the national CLC sector. Jane Kenny took the meeting participants through the entries in the database, the various ways in which to search and how to upload information to it. Any organisation in the public/community legal sector is encouraged to upload information about their CLE to CLEAR. The Law and Justice Foundation and the Victoria Law Foundation have a standard condition for grants to CLCs for CLE/plain language products, that information about the project must be uploaded to CLEAR at the conclusion of the project.

New work in legal information and referral
The various agencies attending provided information about newly produced resources and reports.
The next meeting of LIRF will take place in March 2013 and will hear from the new super-agency, Services NSW, about how they manage information sharing and their referral processes across human services agencies. The Cancer Council will speak to the group about the evaluation of their legal referral service.
Jane Kenny
Convenor
Legal Information and Referral Forum
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